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DATE: SEPTEMBER 1, 2020 – VIRTUAL MEETING
REGULAR MEETING IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE WORKSHOP

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

Mayor Higgins called the meeting to order at 7:42pm
SALUTE TO FLAG AND MOMENT OF SILENT REFLECTION
SUNSHINE LAW

Introduction as required under the Sunshine Law:  Adequate notice of this meeting has been provided by the adoption of a Resolution by the Mayor and Council on the seventh day of January 2020 in which Resolution the time and place of Agenda and Regular Meetings commencing with January 7, 2020 were set forth.  Notice of same was delivered to the Asbury Park Press and the Coast Star and a copy of the notice was posted on the bulletin board in Borough Hall.  All meetings are open to the public. Notice of the virtual meeting was noticed to the papers on August 4th and a copy of the notice was posted on the door of Borough Hall and posted on the website.  All meetings are open to the public.
ROLL CALL 

Douglas Witte


Present





Virginia Kropac


Present
Hawley Scull



Excused Absence
Christopher D’Antuono

Present
David Gardner


Present
Nick DeMauro


Present
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Councilman Witte made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 11, 2020 Regular Virtual Meeting, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, all are in favor.
COMMUNICATIONS
None on the Agenda
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES

· Councilman DeMauro reported that he has nothing to report under recreation and he did receive the restart and recovery plan for Belmar Elementary School.  Councilman DeMauro reported that he has been home a lot this summer and the traffic has been terrible.  He asked if there is a possibility that Newman Street can be one-way next summer as several vehicles were side-swiped and asked if 17th Avenue and Newman could become a 4-way stop. Chief Scott reported that she agrees with Councilman DeMauro on his suggestions.
· Councilman Gardner reported that the next Environmental Commission meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 16, 2020 at 7:30pm.  All other matters are in order. 

· Councilman D’Antuono thanked DPW for the work they did at the lake as well as Mr. & Mrs. Luterzo for all their hard work.  He thanked Jon Gibbons, Viveca Graham and the Environmental Commission, the new garden at Borough Hall looks great.  Councilman D’Antuono reported that the yellow curb painting will resume after summer and asked all residents to keep curbs clean and clear to make it easier for DPW to paint the curbs.  Mayor Higgins also thank DPW and the Luterzos for all their hard work.  All other matters are in order.

· Councilwoman Kropac also reported that the lake looks great.  Councilwoman Kropac, reported that she will be meeting with JCP&L regarding the traffic cameras and will report out at the next meeting.  All other matters are in order. 
· Councilman Witte reported that all matters are in order and asked Chief Scott is she had anything to report.  Chief Scott reported that Belmar is keeping their summer staff on for at least 2 more weeks, including life guards and bike patrol.

· Mayor Higgins reported that Lake Como currently has no Covid cases, we had 20 total.  Mayor Higgins congratulated Councilwoman Scull, Friday is the ribbon cutting for the Electric Vehicle Charging Station.  Mayor Higgins reported that there have been a few bamboo related issues in town.  Mayor Higgins explained the under the bamboo ordinance, residents must submit a plan to the Borough and affected neighbors within 45 days and once that plan is approved, they have 120 days to remediate.  Mayor Higgins thanked all the businesses that have been cooperating with the restrictions for outside dining and thanked the Police for doing their part in keeping everyone safe.  All other matters are in order.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No Unfinished Business 
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON NEW BUSINESS 

Councilman Witte made a motion to open the meeting to the public, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, all are in favor.
No Public Comments

Councilman Witte made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, all are in favor. 
CONSENT AGENDA
All items listed under this section are considered to be routine by the Borough Council and will be enacted by one motion.  There will be no separate discussion on these items.  If discussion is desired, that item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and will be considered separately.
Resolution 2020-106
Refund of Overpayment

Resolution 2020-107

Refund of Street Opening Escrow

Councilman Witte made a motion to approve the items on the Consent Agenda, seconded by Councilman DeMauro, all are in favor.

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution 2020-108
Payment of Bills

Offered by Councilman D’Antuono, seconded by Councilman DeMauro, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro
No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-109
Payment of NJNG Bill

Offered by Councilman Gardner, seconded by Councilman DeMauro, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: Councilman D’Antuono

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Councilman DeMauro made a motion to open the meeting to the public, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, all are in favor.

Rod McKenzie of Wildwood Place addressed the letter he sent to the Mayor and Council about the dumping of bottle at night at Joe’s Surf Shack. 
Councilwoman Kropac made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by, Councilman DeMauro all are in favor. 
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

Resolution 2020-110

Karan Two, Inc., T/A Discount Wine & Liquors

A representative for Karan Two, Inc. was present for the meeting and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on the license.
Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilman D’Antuono made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Gardner, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-111

Stacey 5 Star LLC – Pocket License

Kevin Marroquin was present on behalf of Stacey 5 Star LLC and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on his license.
Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilman Witte made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-112

Stacey 5 Star LLC

Kevin Marroquin was present on behalf of Stacey 5 Star LLC and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on his license.

Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilwoman Kropac made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Witte, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-115

Fahey Hospitality Group, T/A Joe’s Saloon

Bob Fahey was present on behalf of Joe’s Surf Shack and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on his license.

Councilman DeMauro asked if Newman Street can be added to the list of street the liter patrol goes down.  Councilman DeMauro praised Mr. Fahey for listening to the concerns of the neighbor.

Mr. Fahey stated he can make the time of dumping bottles earlier but 5pm would cause a nightmare with bugs, smell and rodents.  He stated he got a new recycling company after the incident where DeLisa dumped bottles and cans at 4:30am.  

Councilwoman Kropac agreed that 5pm was too restrictive and stated she feels 9pm was fair.

Mr. Fahey stated that even with a 9pm dumping restriction he would still need to purchase about 20 new cans.

Councilman Witte asked on an average night how many cans of bottles are filled?

Mr. Fahey stated that about 50-60 cans per night.  

Mayor Higgins asked that restriction number 7 be changed to 9pm.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilman D’Antuono made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Witte, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-113

Dai Lee Corp., T/A Weinstein’s Liquor

Sheung Wong was present on behalf of Dai Lee Corp. and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on his license.
Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilman Witte made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-114

Lake Como Wine Shop Inc.

Sheung Wong was present on behalf of Lake Como Wine Shop and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on his license.

Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilman Witte made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman D’Antuono, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-116

MacTav Inc. T/A McCann’s Steer and Spirits

Michelle McCann was present on behalf of McCann’s Tavern and stated she has no issues with the restrictions on their license. 
Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilwoman Kropac made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Witte, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-117

Aleatory Inc. T/A Bar Anticipation

Thomas Jannerone was present of behalf of Aleatory Inc. and stated he has no issues with the restrictions on their license.  
Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott stated that it has been wonderful working with not only Bar Anticipation but all of Lake Como’s establishments.

Councilman DeMauro made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Witte, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
Resolution 2020-118

Payday Inc., T/A Paul’s Tavern
Katherine Heany Yen was present on behalf of Payday Inc. and stated she has no issues with restrictions on the license.  She stated her father loved Lake Como and loved having a business here.
Mayor Higgins expressed his condolences to Ms. Yen for the loss of her father Paul.  

Mayor and Council had no comments.

Police Chief Tina Scott had no comments.

Councilwoman Kropac made a motion to approve this resolution, seconded by Councilman Witte, roll call vote as follows:
Yes: Councilmembers Witte, Kropac, D’Antuono, Gardner and DeMauro

No: None

Abstain: None

Absent: Councilwoman Scull
NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting of the Mayor and Council will be held on Tuesday, September 15, 2020, immediately following the 7:30pm Workshop meeting and the location is to be determined.  There will be a special meeting on Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 7:30pm. All meetings are open to the public. 
MOTION TO ADJOURN

Councilman DeMauro made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilwoman Kropac, all are in favor. 
Respectfully Submitted

Amy L. Boney

Deputy Borough Clerk

The minutes of this meeting are not verbatim.  Please call Borough Hall at (732)681-3232 to schedule an appointment to hear the tape(s) of this meeting in its entirety.  All tapes are subject to being destroyed 80 days after the approval of the Minutes.
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